

## Miami-Dade County Public Schools

giving our students the world

**Superintendent of Schools**Alberto M. Carvalho

Miami-Dade County School Board
Perla Tabares Hantman, Chair
Dr. Martin Karp, Vice Chair
Dr. Dorothy Bendross-Mindingall
Susie V. Castillo
Dr. Lawrence S. Feldman
Dr. Steve Gallon III
Lubby Navarro
Dr. Marta Pérez
Mari Tere Rojas

August 19, 2019

Dear Parents,

The 2019-2020 school year has begun, and we appreciate the support we have received in ensuring the safety of our students and staff members. To protect our students and maintain a safe learning environment, free from distractions, Blue Lakes Elementary School will be a closed campus. Beginning on Monday, August 26,2019, parents, visitors, guests and community members will not be allowed to enter the school building, past the checkpoints. This includes, but is not limited to, visiting classrooms, remaining in the cafeteria during breakfast, waiting with the students inside the school, or entering the building during after school dismissal. Parents, guests, visitors, and community members that have scheduled meetings or events will be directed straight to the main office for their visitor's pass. We understand that this may be an inconvenience for some, but please understand that this is for the safety of all, in line with district policies. Attached, you will find recommendations for drop off and pick up. We have also included plans for rainy days. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me via email at adriansanchez@dadeschools.net or you can contact us at the school.

Thank you to our parents and family members for working together with our school's vision in order to make our 2019-2020 school year successful.

Sincerely,

Mr. Adrian M. Sanchez Principal